As a representative of the Bristol Industrial Archaeological Society I asked many questions at the Public Inquiry for the Ashton Vale BRT route.
We sat through a 6 week long public inquiry costing £1 million whose results will not be known until December. Not only was there a Public Inspector, but a Heritage Inspector listening to us. Many people have concerns on the effect of the rapid transit scheme on the Heritage Railway, the Harbour, Prince Street Bridge and Cumberland Road. Even the town green of Long Ashton will be affected.  We  care about our heritage
The Cabinet report confirms the significant negative impact so why do it? 
Until the Ashton Vale route has been approved by the Inspector then there should be no more money spent because all the routes go over the listed Prince Street Bridge. This has a massive effect on the character of this wonderful conservation area. Putting a massive bus stop in the middle of the road with vehicles approaching from the wrong direction every minute and with large vehicles likely to hit the narrow bridge, cyclists and pedestrians vying for a reduced space on the bridge does not obey section 149 of the Equality Act. 
Why accept reduced opening of the bridge (an attraction in itself and a vital link for water transport) which has the potential of being a massive bottleneck on the rapid transit routes. Businesses working in the Centre have to pay a levy to help to pay for the scheme. This inflexible scheme serves routes few people want to use and with an irreversible impact, at the expense of bus routes that people do want to use and are cheaper. 
The preparation and forecasts for the Ashton Vale route proved very few people wanted to use that route. Why not accept the findings? 
Why should the Cabinet make a decision today to approve the release of £4.65 m just to fund more forecast costs which will also be ignored

Why not spend this money on other schemes instead of relentlessly pushing on with rapid transit?
It is one thing to ignore the concerns of the people, but it is another thing to obstinately go ahead and spend money because it is there, rather than thinking about the consequences. What will you do if the Public Inquiry does not approve the Ashton Vale route? There is absolutely no point in proceeding then. 
It is imperative to wait until the public inquiry results are known before you make a vote to spend millions on a scheme that may be vetoed. Why not vote to get lottery funding for restoring the Ashton Gate Bridge and improve the tourist experience rather than use it as a justification for rapid transit which will ruin the tourist experience? 

Even the mayoral candidates have expressed concerns. May be the real reason for this vote at this time is to push it through to make it easier to ignore what the new mayor has to say? 
